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Homecoming 2024 
Fr. Loren Kalinowski to 
serve as Grand Marshal 

James Thering ‘89, Alumni Director    |  Earl Hartman ‘66, Assistant Director 
Paulette Andres Green ‘64, Newsletter Chairperson 

Alumnus of the Year 

1984 graduate 
awarded top honor 
Most people have no idea how much Michele Pacholka ’84 
Reinke does, and has always done, behind the scenes of our 
church and school to promote our Catholic faith and make 
things run smoothly.  She is 
an angel who makes Holy 
Moments happen every day 
for people, especially those 
in need.    

Here are just a few of her 
good works, which were 
listed on the form nomi-
nating her for the ALUM-
NUS of the YEAR award: 

• She looks out for peo-
ple in our parish who 
live alone, for example, 
Fr. Don;  she helped 
him and his adopted 
sons over the years.  
She often checks in 
with older parishioners, 
assisting them in many 
ways. 

• Her coordination/organization of the Altar Servers pro-
gram for over 20  years, guided by Ed Wentworth.  Plus her 
service as a Sacristan to the church. 

• Michele’s attendance & involvement in funerals for the 
elderly in our parish community. She has read at these 
funerals and often fills the role of Eucharistic Minister 
which is a blessing to the grieving families. 

• Her involvement in nearly every year of SHAgala--checking 
coats and helping behind-the-scenes. 

• Michele visited Marywood over the years to bring news, 
joy, prayer, and friendship to Sr. Thaddeus, Sr. Carmella, 
and Sr. Josine. 

Michele has chaperoned retreats and church youth trips and 
assisted with sacrament programs for the church and school. 
After 25 years of teaching, she left the rigor of her fourth grade 
classroom and, in a leap of faith, assumed a Teacher’s Aide 
position with the Kinder-Prep. 

Sacred Heart Academy has a special place in the heart and life 
of Father Loren Kalinowski.  For his 16 years of service, his gen-

erosity, and his devotion to the 
students at SHA, Fr. Loren has 
been named the Grand Marshal 
of the school’s  2024 Home-
coming celebration. 

Over the years at Sacred Heart, 
Fr. Loren has been proud to be 
part of improvements at the 
Academy including the addition 
of the STEM Lab, the safety & 
security initiative, the growth of 
enrollment, and the success of 
SHAgala, just to name a few. 

His favorite memories are times 
spent with the students in re-
treat, celebrating sacraments, 
and at athletic competitions.  
“We have had many celebra-
tions in my time at Sacred 

Heart,” Fr. Loren said.  “The biggest ones seem to come when 
our student athletes bring home another State Championship 
banner.” 

Fr. Loren admits that leading the third largest parish and the 
only Pre-K through 12th grade school remaining in the Diocese 
has its challenges.  “I’ve worked with some incredible people,” 
he says,  “Professionals who, along with me, were guided by 
God.”  Father says he and his team worked diligently to con-
nect deeply with parents, alumni, and parishioners to benefit 
support of Sacred Heart Academy.  

Although retiring from active priestly duties June 30, Fr. Loren 
plans to stay in central Michigan.  “I have made many friends 
and I enjoy IRISH athletic competitions immensely.  I want to 
reside in Mt. Pleasant and stay connected to the school,” he 
says, adding that he will be available to help at the church 
when necessary as well.   

All are invited to the Homecoming parade, game, and Alumni 
& Friends Reception on October 11, 2024 when Fr. Loren 
serves as Grand Marshal.  

REV. LOREN KALINOWSKI 

Continued on page 2 

MICHELE (PACHOLKA ‘84) REINKE is 
pictured with Alumni Association 
Director James Thering ‘89 at the 
presentation of her award.  
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 Add another banner to the collection 

2024 BOYS BASKETBALL STATE RUNNERS UP—From left, Coaches Andy Theisen Jr ’02, Justin Sherlock, and Ryan Green; Team Members Alex 
Latham, Brody Cherry, Joe McDonald (Pat ‘88, grandfather Gerald ‘50, great grandfather Fred 1918), Luke Taylor, Aidan Halliday, Jason Boge, 
Ryan Wiggins, Brady Davis, Luke Hacker, Grady Pieratt (Sarah Groves ’95 Pieratt & Scott Pieratt ‘96, grandmother Kay Scully ’70 Pieratt, great-
great grandmother Anna O’Hara 1915 Scully), Noah Zeien (Danielle Radawski ’88 Zeien); and Coaches AJ Massucci and Todd Lake.  

 ALUMNUS OF THE YEAR, continued from page 1 

Michele continues to help organize the Advent and Lent activities each year for the elementary school, including Shadow Stations 
of the Cross for the church and the school’s Good Friday retreat.   When school lets out each year, you can find her leading a Vaca-
tion Bible School segment.  “My stack of t-shirts is quite colorful after so many years of VBS,” Michele said.  To this day, she contin-
ues to spend every Wednesday night teaching Religious Ed (CCD). 

She is a faithful financial supporter of the school, the church, 
and the SHA Foundation.  With each passing year, Michele con-
tinues to give her whole HEART to Sacred Heart. 

Michele will be honored during Homecoming 2024 festivities, 
scheduled for October 11, when her high school class is also 
planning a 40-year reunion.   
LEFT:   Michele is pictured with her Kinder-Prep students on the day 
of her award.  On the floor, from left:  Zane Simon, Vivian Stembridge, 
Emelia Downer (Christina Ball ’06 Downer), Oakley Wisney, and AJ 
Turner. 

Middle row, seated around Michele:   Ezra Taylor, Alarik Leal, 
[Michele],  Maura Peffer (grandmother Suzanne Mankowski ‘78 
Peffer), and Luke Lapham (Joe ‘94) . 

Standing, from left:  Gage Betts (grandmother Mary Ann Lannen ’79 
Tompkins) Bo Day, Zekiel Martinez, Franklin Hoekwater, Thomas 
Coyne, Hannah Day, Theo Roslund (Nick ‘08), and Teddy Stegman. 

The IRISH fell in the Division 4 State final game, but not before 
they broke the school record for most wins (26) in a single sea-
son.  Their final record was 26-2. Head Coach Justin Sherlock 
gave credit to finals opponent Wyoming Tri-Unity for their im-

pressive play, saying it was hard to overcome their experience 
and size. “I love [my team],” he said.  “I’m proud of the effort 
they gave in the final game, and every game of our season.” 

Sacred Heart returns  four of their starting five players next year. 

(Photo image courtesy of the MHSAA) 
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Look Who’s Creating 

Alumni writing, illustrating & making music 
While cooped up during the pandemic, Dominic Thrasher (Mikey Sheahan Stahl 
‘98) said he realized he had time to face a fear, be courageous, and follow a pas-
sion he wanted to pursue.  While watching his dog, Sheriff, play with his sister’s 
dog, CeCe, he gave them voices in his head.  “The voices soon made it to the 
computer, and they became a children’s book,” Dominic said.  “A couple of 
weeks later, I had a 10-book series written.” 
The Adventures of CeCe and the Sheriff is now published, and the goal is to re-
lease a new book every six months.  The next one in the series is due in June 
2024. 
Dominic said he reconnected with Kara (Albaugh ‘99) Elmore on Instagram.  “I 
had worked with Kara on another art project and wanted her to illustrate the 
book.  She is insanely talented,” Dominic said. 
The book is written at a third-grade level but can be enjoyed by all ages.  Each 
book purchase comes with a 3D theatrical audio book, so anyone can listen and 
follow along.  More than 1,300 books have been sold to date, and Dominic has 
enjoyed more than 20 book readings and signings, with Kara sometimes joining 
him. Books are available for purchase at dominicthrasher.com.  Look for the “Buy 
the Book” button.   
Mark Kostrzewa ’81 recently announced the release of his third CD of all original 
acoustic guitar works, WoodenHouse.  Mark got into the music scene 15 or more 
years ago with the release of the CD 55 Miles in 2009 and From Ear to 
There, released in 2014. This third CD, he says, shows how ingrained he 
has become in the California Coastside/Bay Area music scene. “I must 
say WoodenHouse is a doozy of a CD with 15 tracks and over 57 
minutes of music, professionally recorded and produced. [It is] music 
that comes from my heart with several fellow Coastside musicians join-
ing me in support,” he posted. 
Below is a link directly to the album on iTunes. The album is also availa-
ble on many of the streaming services including Pandora, Spotify, Ama-
zon and more. https://music.apple.com/us/album/wooden-
house/1728979783 
Reviewer Jean Bartlett said "Fingerstyle guitarist Mark Kostrzewa's new 
record WoodenHouse is 15 tunes and 57 minutes of flat out astonish-
ing: guitar skill and tone with a breathtaking expanse of complex chord-
ing, separate bass lines and string rhythmicity, blends of Brazilian and 
Latin tempos, some scuttle blues, raga rock, mountain folktale, coastal 
wind and sand, and some cowboy grit. This is one of the best records 
out of anywhere because it takes you everywhere."  

TOP: Pictured at a recent local book signing 
event are, from left, Sarah (Gepford ‘99)
Riley, Illustrator Kara (Albaugh ’99) Elmore, 
Author Dominic Thrasher (Mikey Sheahan-
Stahl ’98) and Sarah’s husband, Jake Riley.  
 
MIDDLE:  The cover of Dominic & Kara’s 
children's book, The Adventures of CeCe and 
the Sheriff, Country Fur Cousins. 
 
LEFT: The jacket from 1981-grad Mark 
Kostrzewa’s third CD of original acoustic 
guitar pieces. 
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More of what makes the SHA Difference 

Marketing 
masthead 
will be 
added 

Alumni give back 
The ability to build true and real relationships is a huge part 
of what makes Sacred Heart Academy such an incredible 
place to see children grow, have a hand in shaping our fu-
ture world, and create lifelong friendships. Fortunately, that 
hasn’t just been true for my personal experience, but for 
many SHA alumni who continue to give back to our school 
by tutoring, working at SHA, coaching students on one of 
our exceptional sports teams, or sharing their special gifts 
and talents in one of 101 other special ways. 

Over the last few school years, I’ve recognized more and 
more familiar faces that continue to find their way back to 
Sacred Heart Academy. Whether it is a recent alumna, like 
Katie McDonald ’22 (great grandfather Fred 1918), who 
works in our after-school latchkey program, or a recent hall 
of fame inductee like Jeff Gepford ’79 who is an assistant 
varsity softball coach and former head JV coach, our alums 
keep coming back. It’s not just in the field or on the court 
either. Several alumni, such as our lovely school secretary, 
Shelli  Lannen ’78  Sias (Mary Jeanne Buschle ’48 & James 
Patrick Lannen’49) and jack-of-all-trades, Andy Theisen, Sr. 
‘78 (Bob ‘50, Gerald ‘26), continue to support our school on 

a daily basis. 
The dedication 
is almost over-
whelming, and 
if I tried to 

ABOVE:  41-year Varsity Baseball Coach and 
SHA Historian Earl Hartman ‘66 is pictured 
on the baseball field in the spring of 2023.  

RIGHT: Senior Makayla Hyde shares her 
“Elephant Toothpaste Lab” with Mrs. Lauren 
Hogan’s fourth graders while Mrs. Sandy 
Dubridge (far left, top) and fellow classmates 
Noah Zeien (Danielle Radawski ’88 Zeien) 
and Luke Hacker look on.  

name everyone, I would surely miss one. Rest assured, we 
feel and appreciate your continued dedication, whether it is 
on the sideline, Scott Pieratt ’96, or behind the scenes, Tim 
Wentworth ‘79.   

Please know we appreciate each and every alum that con-
tinues to make Sacred Heart Academy a priority. YOU make 
the Sacred Heart difference real!          

STEM Class 
In the fall of 2023, Sandy Dubridge transitioned from her 
role as SHA’s Academic Advisor & Assistant Principal to the 
classroom, where she filled a Biology teaching position left 
open when Jill Albaugh retired.  Considering the number of 
open science teaching positions in the state, this not only 
helped SHA tremendously, but Sandy was able to return to 
her beloved vocation and academic roots in the classroom. 
In doing so, she brought nearly 20 years of teaching experi-
ence to help her create a new and exciting class which  stim-
ulates our students of all ages. The “STEM Class” not only 
gives our high school students the opportunity to learn 
about science through study and experiments, but the stu-
dents actually take part in writing new labs as a graded as-
signment, then act as the lead teacher when sharing the 
hands-on labs with our elementary students.  

Any time we can bring our primary and secondary students 
together, it is a winning opportunity! 

FOR PLACEMENT ONLY 
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Mary Kay Yonker, Principal

FROM THEFROM THE
PRINCIPALPRINCIPAL

A Sea of Red  

Principal’s 
masthead 
will be 
added 

March Madness brings out a “Sea of Red” at Sacred Heart 
Academy (not to be confused with the Red Sea that Moses 
parted). 

It is no secret that we love sports at Sacred Heart Academy, but 
more than sports, we love our students. That makes for a great 
combination come March, especially with the caliber of boys 
and girls basketball that our teams have been playing. Chris 
Spachman of Buck 92.3 and My104.3 radio first coined the 
phrase “Sea of Red” in his radio broadcast during the beginning 
of the boys tournament season. 

During every tournament game Chris made reference on the 
radio to the “sea of red” and how well our Irish fans travel, far 
and wide, to support our kids.  Hundreds of red-clad fans were 
seen at Sacred Heart, Baldwin, McBain NMC, Houghton Lake, 
the Breslin Center at Michigan State and back to McBain NMC.  
The enthusiasm in the stands was palpable and contagious! 

The student athletes may not know who you are, but they 
know that you are there.  They know that there are so many 
fans who love Sacred Heart 
Academy, love athletics, and 
love supporting each of them.   

Fans can make a difference in 
the outcome of the game.  
The energy and enthusiasm 
the crowd brings, the noise, 
and the support they provide 
all motivate our students to 
perform at high levels. 

The bench uses the fan ener-
gy to hype up the players on 
the floor, sharing the confi-
dence and enthusiasm of the 
crowd.  It is something so 
incredibly special for our kids.   

Sometimes at Sacred Heart 
Academy we can forget that 
half of all schools who begin 
each tournament never move 
on to a second game.  We 
have truly been blessed by 

great coaches, talent, work ethic, and a drive to be successful.  

It takes so many groups to make truly great games.  It takes 
players and coaches, volunteers at the door and in the conces-
sion stand, officials, scorekeepers, the choir and band, the ath-
letic director, the custodians who keep the buildings visitor-
ready, and anyone else willing to lend a helping hand.  To all of 
you who fill these roles, thank you. 

One last note about the “Sea of Red”...... Wouldn’t it be great if 
throughout each of our students' lives they had their own “Sea 
of Red?”  This “sea” would be a support system no matter what 
they encounter in life, the ups and downs, the good days and 
bad days, and the absolutely joyful days.  We can be that for 
one another, fans from the bleachers, the church pew, the 
kitchen, the car, the other end of the telephone, or wherever 
else someone needs our support.  We can cheer on our stu-
dents, our neighbor kids, and any other youngster who crosses 
our path.   

Thank you for always being there for our kids.  They will never 
forget it. 

FOR PLACEMENT ONLY 

On March 16, MSU’s Breslin 
Center hosted a SEA of RED 
when supporters showed up to 
cheer on the Sacred Heart 
IRISH in the D4 State Final 
basketball game.  
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Class 
Notes 

1947—95-year-old Rose Ann (Scully) 
Forton passed away at her home in Mt. 
Pleasant in the company of her family on 
March 5, 2024.  Rose Ann was a life-long 
member of Sacred Heart Parish with sev-
en children who graduated from SHA: 
Mary Jo Kennedy ’61, Kathryn Lemanek 
’64, Antoinette “Toni” Raymond ’65, 
Bob ’71, Karen Gumbert ’73, and Dick 
’76.  Rose Ann’s mother, Anna (O’Hara 
1919) Scully, and her sisters, Margaret 
Millard ’42 and Lucille Tilmann ’52 also 
graduated from Sacred Heart.  Rose Ann 
was employed by Central Michigan Uni-
versity in food services for 25 years, retir-
ing in 1990.  Many locals also remember 
her working as a cashier at the Kroger 
store and volunteering her time on the 
funeral luncheon committee for the 
church.  

1951—Darcy Lapham passed away 
peacefully January 18, 2024, surrounded 
by loved ones.  Darcy turned 90 on July 
19, 2023.  At his funeral, Darcy’s nine 
decades were celebrated, noting he was 
a man completely devoted to his faith, 
family, friends, and his community.  He 
rose above humble beginnings to own 
and operate several successful business-
es and give generously to countless com-
munity organizations while also sharing 
his time, wisdom, and talent, along with 
encouragement and much appreciated 
(and admired) levity. His siblings are Paul 
’47, Jean Cauwenbergh ’53, Larry ’55, 
Sandra Lapham ’58, Virginia Krab-
benhoft ’58, Clair, Lorena Szumski ’62, 
Rita Poston ’65, and Dave ’66.   

1954—William “Bill” Quinlan passed 
away April 11 in Bay City.  After gradua-
tion, Bill proudly served in the U.S. Ma-
rine Corps and earned his B.A. degree at 
Notre Dame. Bill’s SHA legacy includes 
his father, John Quinlan ‘31, and his 
brothers, Harry ‘50, and Patrick ‘52.   

1956—On Christmas Eve, December 
24, 2023, Thomas Cashen died peaceful-
ly at Crestwood Village in Mt. Pleasant 

surrounded by their wonderful staff, 
hospice, and family.  After graduation, 
Tom served in the U.S Marine Corps.  
He and his wife were blessed with four 
sons with whom he shared his incredi-
ble work ethic. Tom loved the out-
doors—hunting, fishing, bird watching, 
even mowing his lawn, and cutting 
wood for his wood stove. Tom was an 
All-American football player in high 
school and earned a place in the Sacred 
Heart Athletic Hall of Fame in 1983.  
Theresa Corliss ’51, Leo ’52, Fred ’54, 
Mary Jean Rodenbo ’59, Rosemary 
Hartley ’61, and Catherine Jarman ’65 
are Tom’s siblings.  

1958—Joann (McCracken) Funk died 
March 28, 2024, in Minnesota.  Jo 
attended Central Michigan University 
and earned a teaching degree. She 
taught for five years in Racine, Wiscon-
sin, then completed her master’s de-
gree in counseling at CMU.  She accept-
ed a 5th grade teaching position in Roch-
ester, Minnesota, in 1967 and contin-
ued teaching until her retirement in 
2000.  Jo loved to travel with her hus-
band, and she collected dollhouse min-
iatures.  At one point, her collection 
grew to over 900 dollhouses requiring 
several modifications to their home.   

1960—William “Bill” Theisen passed 
away November 29, 2023, at Green 
Acres Assisted Living in Mt. Pleasant.  
After graduation, Bill enlisted in the U.S. 
Navy, serving four years on the U.S.S. 
Saratoga, stationed in Mayport and 
Jacksonville, Florida.  After his honora-
ble discharge, he began working for 
General Motors at the Oldsmobile plant 
in Lansing.  In 1967 he married, and 
later that year took a job with Central 
Michigan University as an HVAC tech, 
retiring after 30 years to live at Mullett 
Lake.  Bill and Joyce returned to Mt. 
Pleasant in 2017 to be closer to family.  
Bill’s father Clarence graduated from 
SHA in 1923, as did his siblings, Phyllis 
Ahlers ’53, Jack ’56, Tom ’58, Mary 
Sproule ’61, Gene ‘62, Rita Cline ‘66, 
Pauline Thomas ‘68, and Patrick ‘70. 

1961—Patricia (Welniak) Faber  
passed away April 10, 2024.  As a regis-
tered nurse, Pat dedicated her life to 
caring for others. Her warm hugs, deli-

cious cooking and talent for baking and 
decorating cakes brought comfort and 
joy to all who knew her. Pat’s siblings are 
Vicky Faber ‘51, John Welniak ‘54, Mary 
Bower ‘57, and Richard Welniak ‘59. 
1967—On December 6, 2023, Berna-
dette (Cole) Herreshoff passed away 
with her devoted husband by her side.  
Bernadette was a registered nurse em-
ployed by the State of Michigan who 
retired in 2009.  She loved her family and 
absolutely adored her granddaughters. 
Her mom, Mary (Scully ’39) Cole was a 
Sacred Heart graduate, along with all of 
her siblings:  Kathleen Cole ’70, Marga-
ret Fulk ’71, Marilyn Cole ’72, Jim Cole 
’73, Mary Ellen McArthur ’76, Joann 
Lamb ’76, and Betty Roethlisberger ’79.  

1971—Sherry (Willey) Herber passed 
away in Mt. Pleasant January 17, 2024, 
after battling a variety of health issues.  
She lived most of her life in the central 
Michigan area where she had many fami-
ly connections.  Sherry was a hair stylist 
and a teacher of cosmetology at the M J 
Murphy Beauty College.  Her stepfather 
was Jim Powell ’53, her siblings are Jerry 
Willey ‘72 and Connie Willey, and her 
children are Nick Herber ‘94 and Ro-
chelle Herber.  

1974—On January 11, 2024, Louis 
“Lou” Jensen, Jr passed away with his 
wife and daughter by his side.  Always a 
genuine guy, Louie had an entrepreneuri-
al spirit, and started several businesses, 
including Jensen Builders and Uncle Lou-
ie’s Woodchips.  He also proudly worked 
in the snow removal business for 55 
years, having started shoveling for his 
neighbors at a young age, then moving 
up to plowing for the community. Lou 
worked at Bandit Industries for more 
than 40 years, where everyone called 
him “Louie the Liquidator” and he was a 
beloved friend to all. His mother, Rosetta 
(Corcoran ’42) Jensen and sister, Dianne 
Morey ’64, also graduated from SHA.  

REUNION NEWS FOR THE CLASS OF 
’74—SAVE the DATE!  The Class of 1974 
will celebrate their 50th class reunion on 
Homecoming Weekend, October 11, 
2024.  A page on Facebook has been set 
up to view details and connect, 
search  SHA Class of 1974.  Ques-
tions?  Call/text Nancy (Deibel) 
Arseneault at (310) 714-3304. 
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1975—Jay Huber died suddenly Febru-
ary 10, 2024.  Jay’s strong work ethic was 
a characteristic which served him well in 
life.  His commitment as a father was 
also profound and unmatched.  Jay 
worked at Sowle Mayflower as a CDL 
driver and dispatcher for 26 years before 
purchasing the company from Bill Sowle 
Jr ’51, in 2005.  He had a passion for 
helping people as well as a sense of ad-
venture, which was the perfect combina-
tion for his entrepreneurial success. His 
SHA legacy includes his mother, Anna 
Marie (Fox ’42) Huber, and his siblings, 
Susan Beaver ’77, Carol Konwinski ’78, 
Tim ’81, and Tom ’81. 

1979—REUNION NEWS—The Class of 
1979 is planning a gathering for Home-
coming weekend, Oct. 11 to 12. Check 
out our Facebook page for updates as 
the weekend approaches. Mark your 
calendars to be in Mt. Pleasant that 
weekend! https://www.facebook.com/
groups/178337672279823/ 

1996—Jeremy Deja married Amie 
Beard September 16, 2023, in Grand 
Rapids. The newlyweds reside in Mt. 
Pleasant.  Jeremy is an instructor for a 
pilot training center. 

1984—REUNION NEWS—The SHA 
Class of 1984 is planning a 40th Class Re-
union October 11-12, 2024, during 
Homecoming weekend.  Additional infor-
mation will follow.  Classmates, please be 
sure your contact information is updated 
with the Alumni Office by sending ad-
dress, email, and phone information to 
alumni@sha.net.      

2002, 2003—Kristina (Lilly ’03) & 
Zach Simons ’02 welcomed Jade Schray 
Simons to their self-proclaimed “little girl 
gang” on December 4, 2023.  Jade joins 
sisters Lilly, 3, and Zoey, 2, at home.  The 
family resides in Caledonia, Michigan.  
Dan Simons ’71 is grandfather of the 
girls.   

2004—Conway Weston McCoy, the 
son of Teresa & Matt McCoy, arrived 
January 11, 2024, in California.  Conway’s 
daddy is Assistant General Counsel for EP 
Wealth Advisors in Marina del Ray, 
where the family resides.  Mark McCoy 
’75 is Conway’s grandfather.  

Class 
Notes 

2006—Matt Bollman and Jess Jack-
son welcomed daughter Macy Ann Boll-
man on December 1, 2023, in Mt. Pleas-
ant.  The family of three resides in Mt. 
Pleasant where Macy’s father works on 
the Bollman family farm and for Fisher 
Companies. Tim Bollman ’75 is Macy’s 
grandfather.  

Kathleen (Sheahan-Stahl) Bunker and 
her husband Kirk welcomed their sec-
ond daughter, Elsie Gray, on January 25, 
2024, in Mt. Pleasant.  Baby Elsie joins 
sister Isla Clare, 1, at home.  The family 
resides in Mt. Pleasant where Kathleen 
teaches fourth grade at Mary McGuire 
Elementary School.  Elsie & Isla’s grand-
mother is Kathy Sheahan ’74; great-
grandparents are Dorothy 
“Dot” (Voisin ’47) & Jerry Sheahan ’47. 

Michael J. Fox and his fiancée 
Audrieana Valdez welcomed daughter 
Lola James Fox on February 18, 2024. 
Lola is their first child, and the first 
grandchild for Deb (McDonald ’81) & 
Joe Fox ‘78.  Little Lola’s SHA legacy also 
includes great-grandparents Vada 
(Simmer ’44) & Harold Fox ’39. 

2008—Elizabeth (Szymanski) Berghu-
is and her husband Josh welcomed 
daughter number three, Jacqueline Ma-
rie Berghuis, on August 2, 2023, in 
Grand Rapids.  Jacqueline is adored at 
the family home in Wyoming, Michigan 
by big sisters Allison, 4, and Meredith, 
2.  Liz is a professional photographer 
and the owner of Elizabeth Berghuis 
Photography. 

2010—Jolene Lillian Reetz, the sec-
ond daughter of Anna & Mitchell Reetz, 
arrived February 12, 2024.  Jolene ar-
rived just in time for Valentine’s Day, 
and promptly stole the hearts of her 
family, including big sister Norah, age 2.  
The family lives at Lake Isabella.   Mitch-
ell is a project manager for Denali Con-
struction. 

Mike Lilly and his wife Claire welcomed 
their first child, a son named Jett Jo-
seph, December 22, 2023 in Grand Rap-
ids.  The family resides in Caledonia.  
Mike is a dentist who works at Robin-
son Dental, alongside his wife, who is 
also a dentist. 

2013—Erica Hansen and Yoan DeLa-
Rosa were married on October 21, 2023, 
in Grand Rapids.  The newlyweds reside 
in Wyoming, Michigan, where Erica 
works as a sanitarian at the Kent County 
Health Department. 

Kaylee (Fermoyle) Gerow and her hus-
band Joey welcomed their first child, a 
baby boy named Callum Patrick, on De-
cember 7, 2023.  The family of three lives 
in Sterling Heights, where the new mom-
ma is a Speech-Language Pathologist at 
Bluestone Children’s Center. 

2014—Katharine Janes, a 2021 Juris 
Doctorate-Master’s graduate of the Uni-
versity of Virginia School of Law, will 
clerk for Justice Ketanji Brown Jackson at 
the U.S. Supreme Court during the 2024 
term.  Katharine is currently a staff attor-
ney at the New Hampshire Public De-
fender.  She also worked for the Special 
Litigation Division of the Public Defender 
Service for the District of Columbia and 
previously clerked for Judge Robert D. 
Sack of the U.S. Court of Appeals for the 
Second Circuit. 

2016—In December 2023, Kyle Szy-
manski advanced to the rank of First-
Class Petty Officer, and is currently serv-
ing his eighth year in the United States 
Coast Guard as a Coxswain.  He has re-
ceived orders for a new position on a 
cutter stationed in Kodiak, Alaska, 
starting in Summer 2024.  

2017—Christian Maloney married Sa-
rah Mesko on November 11, 2023, at 
Sacred Heart Church. Christian is the As-
sistant Director of Student Athlete Ser-
vices at Central Michigan University.  The 
couple resides in Mt. Pleasant. 

Send us your news!   
Updates and photos 

can be emailed to 
 alumni@sha.net 
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Mailing Panel will be added 

Summer Slam ‘24:  Tickets now available 
This is the summer series of the Sacred Heart 
Academy Athletic Lottery. The Summer Slam  
features two $500 prizes each week  
for 10 weeks. Only 1000 tickets are sold,  
numbered 000 to 999. The winner is deter- 
mined based on the ticket number(s) which  
match the Michigan Daily Lottery three- 
digit mid-day drawings on Mondays and  
Tuesdays, June 3 to August 6.  
During the 10-week series, participants 
have 20 chances to win. 
If you purchased Summer Slam tickets last year and have  
not completed your pre-sale purchase, contact Lindsay Ley  
immediately at LLey@sha.net or (989) 772-1385.   Scan the QR  
code at right to purchase tickets now.  Tickets are limited, and  
the first drawing happens Monday, June 3, so do not delay!   Your support of SHA Athletics 
is appreciated and helps continue the tradition of IRISH pride.   
Thank you for your ticket purchase. (Michigan Lottery License #X10787) 

Mark Your Calendar 
SHA Homecoming 2024 

Friday, October 11, 2024 
Parade | Game | Alumni & Friends Reception  

Look for 
Hall of Fame 

Inductees  
& more Homecoming 

details in the   
August issue 


